
 

Principal’s Farewell Message 
 

Although I’m saddened to write this last newsletter message in the midst of 

another labour dispute in the BC education system, there are still numerous 

highlights at Lansdowne this term worth celebrating: 

 

 For 2013-14, we raised over $5,000 for United Way, making Lansdowne a lead 

school once again in this district-wide fundraising initiative and furthering our 

commitment to exemplifying social responsibility by giving back to the 

community-at-large.  Way to go, Lansdowne! 

 Congratulations go out to the many Lansdowne students who participated in the 

Concours d’oratoire French Public Speaking activities, with particular 

acknowledgement to our students who qualified for the Provincial Finals -  

Rachel Li (Grade 7 Late) and Liam Clark (Grade 8)  - as well as Alex 

Schevchuk (came 2nd in Grade 7 Late). 

 Congratulations also go out to the Lansdowne recipients of the Young 

Exceptional Star (YES) Awards - Owen Jaques, Cam Henderson,  

Leah Smith, Jessica Maitland, Owen Chow.  See page 7. 

 Finally, it was great to see some of the recent work put into our Naturescape 

this spring and to see the school community enjoying this special space during 

our Celebration of Learning evening (as well as being great to see so many 

terrific student presentations/sharing of their learning with their parents 

taking place throughout the school that evening).  Thanks to the many students, 

staff, parents, and community partners who have turned the Naturescape from 

vision to reality over the past few years! 

 

More generally over the 2013-14 school year, I’ve enjoyed seeing our students 

engaged in so many interesting learning activities in their Academic and 

Exploratory classes.  Also, what a pleasure it’s been to see our large and highly 

regarded Music Program continue to excel, providing rich experiences in music 

and collaboration to so many Lansdowne students!  Also, it’s been terrific to see 

our Athletics Program continue to grow, with more Lansdowne students than 

ever participating in a wide variety of teams and events!  The success of Music 

and Athletics at Lansdowne has only been possible because of the exceptional 

support it receives from our staff and parent community, so thanks to all of you 

who have given of your time and made a positive difference. 

 

Continued on page 4 
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Lansdowne 

Middle 

School 

Newsletter 
Lansdowne Middle School and the Greater Victoria School District  

wish to recognize and acknowledge the Esquimalt and Songhees Nations, 

on whose traditional territories we live, we learn, and we do our work.  

June 9 

 Curriculum Completion Day 

Regular 8:40 to 11:40, 

Curriculum Completion 

from 11:40 to 2:50 (see 

page 4) 

 

June 10 

 Last Calzone Lunch 

 

June 11 & 12 

 Jubilation in June Music 

Concerts 9am & 7pm 

 

June 12 

 Last Subway Lunch 

 

June 13 

 All books due back 

 

June 18 

 Last Pizza Lunch 

 

June 25 

 PAC Meeting 7 pm Library 

 

June 26 

 Last day of classes 

 Final Student Assembly at 

1pm 

 Report cards go home 

 

September 2 

 Students return to school 

9:30 to 11:30 am 

Labour Dispute Update 
Please continue to check the school district website https://www.sd61.bc.ca/ for updates and related 
information about the current Labour Dispute.  Most pertinent at the moment, please note that 
schools throughout the Greater Victoria School District are slated to be behind picket lines again on 
Thursday, June 5th which means no classes nor supervision will be available that day so we again 
must ask parents to make alternate arrangements for the day.  We hope these matters will be 
resolved soon, and we will try to keep you as up-to-date as possible on the information we receive. 

https://www.sd61.bc.ca/
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Lansdowne Middle School 

ACTIVITIES & EVENTS 

 

 

Textbook Deposit Returns 
 

Every year the school loses thousands of dollars in lost and damaged books.  Unfortunately, 

the $20 book deposit only covers a fraction of the costs of lost and damaged books (one 

textbook alone can cost $80 to replace).  So please help us save valuable funds and teach 

social responsibility by insisting that your child return all his or her school books.  If 

your child tells you his/her book(s) has gone missing and can’t be found, please help him/her 

look carefully for it at home and be sure it gets returned to the school.  If your child is departing 

Lansdowne at the end of the school year and you paid an initial book deposit and all books 

have been returned, your $20 deposit will be available in cash for parental pick-up from 

the school office during the final week of school (June 23 to 26) and during the following 

school week (June 30, July 2 and 3).  Another reminder notice will be put in grade 8 students’ 

report card envelopes.  Funds from any unclaimed deposits will be greatly appreciated by the 

school, and used to offset the high costs we face for lost and damaged books.  If you have any 

questions, please call Ms. Fawcett at (250) 598-3336. 

 

Event/Activity Timeframe Contact  

(Coordinators, Sponsors, 

 Coaches, etc) 

Student Leadership 

Me to We 

Year end celebration in June Melinda, Leblond & Gagne 

Eco Action Club Year end celebration coming up. Du Plessis 

Backpack Club Will start again in the Fall Albany & du Plessis 

Caught You & Project X tickets Ongoing throughout the school year All Staff 

Games Group (including chess) Will start again in the Fall Javorski & du Plessis 

Hip-Hop Dance Club Wednesdays at lunch recess D’Angelo 

Youth Creating Inclusion/

Connectedness 

Friday at lunch du Plessis 

After School Homework Club In the Library (all students welcome),  

2:50 to 3:30 Monday to Thursday 

Dusseault 

Learning Over Lunch (LOL) In the Library at Lunch break Mon to Fri 

Last day will be Friday, June 20 

Logan 
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SCHOOL CALENDAR FOR 2014/15 
 

School newsletter is distributed the first Tuesday of each month. 
(Except for the second Tuesday in January and April) 

 

Monthly PAC Meeting schedule t.b.a. 

2014-15 Instructional Time 
 

                    Days in Session: 188                                                        Start Time: 8:40 a.m. (8:39 on Wed.) 

                    Days of Instruction: 181                  End Time: 2:50p.m.  

                    Non-Instructional/Admin Days: 7              Minutes of Instruction/Week: 1,551 

SEPTEMBER 
 Tues., 2 - School Opens (9:30 am-11:30 am) 

 Wed., 3 - BC Transit Youth Pass Photos at lunch 

 Mon., 8 - LMPA Meeting 7pm 

 Wed., 17 - Student Photo Day 

 Wed., 17 - Meet the Teacher & Community Picnic  

   (5:30 pm-7:30 pm)  

 Mon., 22 - Professional Development Day (No classes) 

 Thurs., 25 - Terry Fox Run 
 

OCTOBER 

 Mon., 6 - LMPA Meeting 7pm 

      6 to 10 - Walk/Bike to School Week 

 Mon.,  13 - Thanksgiving Day Holiday (No school) 

 Tues., 14 - Parent/Teacher Meetings, 2:30 to 7:00 pm  

   (Dismissal at 12:11 pm) 

 Wed., 15 - Parent/Teacher Meetings, 2:30 to 6:00 pm  

   (Dismissal at 12:11 pm) 

 Fri., 24 - Professional Development Day (No classes) 

 Wed., 29 - Student Photo Retakes 
 

NOVEMBER 
 Mon., 3 - LMPA Meeting 7pm 

  Tues., 11  - Remembrance Day (No school) 

 Thurs., 13 - Regular 8:40 to 11:40,  

   Curricular Completion 11:40 to 2:50 

 Fri., 21 - Professional Development Day (No classes) 

 Wed., 26 - PAC Meeting (Library 7:00 pm) 
 

DECEMBER 
 Mon., 1 - LMPA Meeting 7pm 

9, 10 & 11 - Book Fair 

 10 & 11 - Winter Celebration of Music 9 am & 7 pm 

 Fri., 12 - School-Wide Gift Emporium 

 Fri., 12  - Report Cards home 

 Fri., 19 - School-wide Winter Spirit Day 

 Fri., 19 - Last day before Winter Break 
 

JANUARY 
 Mon., 5 - Students return to school 

 Mon., 12 - LMPA Meeting 7pm 

 26 to 30 - Late French Immersion Registration Week 

 Thurs., 29 - Open House for grade 5 parents; 7 to 9 pm 

 Fri., 30 - Professional Development Day (No classes) 

FEBRUARY 
 Mon., 2 - LMPA Meeting 7pm 

 Mon., 9 - Family Day (No school) 

 Thurs., 12 - District Transfer Forms available 

 Fri.,  13 - Musical Desserts 

 16 to 20 - District Transfer Process 

 Wed., 18 - Regular 8:40 to 11:40,  

   Curricular Completion 11:40 to 2:50 

 Fri., 20 - Professional Development Day (No classes) 

Thurs.,  26 - Pink Shirt Day 

 

MARCH 

 4 & 5 - Sounds of Spring Music Concerts 9 am & 7 pm 

 Fri., 6 - School-wide Spirit Day 

 Fri., 6 - Report Cards go home 

 Fri., 6 - Last day of school before Spring Break 

 Mon, 23 - Students return to school 

 Mon., 30 - LMPA Meeting 7pm 

 

 

APRIL 
 Fri., 3 - Good Friday (No school) 

 Mon., 6 - Easter Monday  (No school) 

 Wed., 29 - Class Photo Day 

 

MAY 
 Mon., 4 - LMPA Meeting 7pm 

 Thurs., 7 - Celebration of Learning Evening (Dismissal at 12:11pm) 

 Thurs., 14 - District Transition afternoon 

 Mon., 18 - Victoria Day Holiday (No school) 

 Tues., 19 - Professional Development Day (No classes) 

 Wed., 27 - PAC Meeting (Library 7:00 pm) 

 

JUNE 
 Mon., 1 - LMPA Meeting 7pm 

 Mon., 8 - Regular 8:40 to 11:40,  

   Curricular Completion 11:40 to 2:50 

 10 & 11 - Jubilation in June Music Concerts 9 am & 7 pm 

 Thurs., 25 -  Last day of school 

 Thurs., 25 - Report cards go home 

 Fri., 26 - Admin Day (No classes) 
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Ken Andrews, Principal 

 

 
Curriculum Completion Day 

Monday, June 9
th

 
 

All ten middle schools in the Greater Victoria School District schedule 1.4 Curriculum Completion Days during 
each school year.  These days are intended to provide additional time and opportunity for students with overdue 
or unsatisfactory school assignments to successfully complete their school work prior to each report card.   
 
Lansdowne’s final Curriculum Completion session will run from 11:40 a.m. to 2:50 p.m. on Monday, June 9. 
 
Advisory teachers sent home a letter on Wednesday, June 4

th
 informing families whether a child is required or 

not required to attend the CC session.  Should this requirement change prior to June 9
th
, you will receive a phone 

call from your child’s advisory teacher. 
 
On this CC day, all students are expected to come to school in the morning as usual.  Beginning at 11:40 a.m., 
students required to attend will be organized into various locations to complete overdue or unsatisfactory 
assignments under the supervision of teachers and educational assistants.  Students who are not required to stay 
for the CC session will be dismissed at 11:40 a.m. unless we hear from you that you would like your child to stay 
at school even though current requirements are being met; in that case, s/he will be provided with a quiet and 
supervised location to read and/or work quietly.  More detailed information was provided in the letter sent home in 
advance of this CC session. 

 

 

Principal’s Farewell Message cont’d from page 1 

 
 

While their contributions are too immense to adequately describe in a newsletter article, our best wishes go out to 

three retiring staff members, all of whom have been invaluable members of Lansdowne’s special education team: 

 Pat Javorski: A stalwart of Lansdowne’s student support program for many years, Ms. Javorski has made an 

immeasurable difference to the success of so many students with learning challenges. 

 Wendy Logan: From classroom support in either official language to giving new meaning to “LOL” (a.k.a. 

“Learning Over Lunch”), Ms. Logan has provided many years of invaluable support to numerous students. 

 Marie Veintrop: Joining us for the past two years to teach the district’s Bridges Program hosted at Lansdowne, 

Ms. Veintrop has given her enthusiasm and experience to supporting some special kids. 

We so appreciate the immense contributions each of you has made to students and to schools throughout your 

career in public education, and we wish you good health and much joy in your retirement! 

 

Finally, I too am saying farewell.  After six years as the principal of Lansdowne, I will be transferring to Monterey 

Middle School and Lansdowne will welcome Mrs. Louise Sheffer as its new principal.  While I will save my 

appreciation and farewell to staff and students for the final assembly, I want to finish this final newsletter message 

with an enormous THANK YOU to Lansdowne’s wonderful parent community.  From the remarkably 

dedicated and helpful parents in PAC and LMPA leadership roles over the past six years, to the many other 

parents who have contributed to our school in ways too numerous to mention, it has been such a privilege and 

pleasure to work with you and your children.  Your involvement in your kids’ education is one of the greatest gifts 

you give to them, and I’ve so enjoyed the many opportunities we’ve had to work together to make the middle 

school experiences of Lansdowne students as meaningful and rewarding as possible.  Please don’t hesitate to 

contact me at kandrews@sd61.bc.ca during this final month of June if you have any questions or concerns, or you 

just want to say farewell.  I wish you and your families my very best in the years to come.   

mailto:kandrews@sd61.bc.ca
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News From the . . .  

Lansdowne PAC 

 

Parent Advisory Council (PAC) Annual General Meeting: June 4 
 

Due to the planned job action taking place on May 28, we are postponing the PAC's Annual General Meeting 

until Wednesday, June 4th at 7 PM in the school library.  Looking ahead to the 2014-15 school year, this PAC 

meeting will include the approval of next year’s PAC budget and election of our new PAC executive as well as 

the opportunity to meet Mrs. Sheffer, Lansdowne’s new principal.  All Lansdowne parents are welcome and 

encouraged to attend.  

If you would like to reach the PAC with any questions or comments, please email: Lansdowne.PAC@vcpac.ca 

 

Thank you to graduating parents 
 

The Lansdowne PAC offers sincere thanks to 

Ruth Swinton (PAC secretary and Emporium 

coordinator), Sarah Caron (PAC vice-

president), Uschi Leslie (PAC treasurer and 

Lego League coordinator), JoAnn Klassen 

(Thrifty Smile Card Coordinator), and Erica 

Santos (School Planning Council) for 

generously contributing their time in support of 

the students at Lansdowne Middle School. We 

wish you well as your kids move on to high 

school, and we hope you'll find a way to stay in 

touch!    

 

Thrifty Smile Cards 
 

Thank you to Lansdowne families for 

participating in this fundraiser. We've done very 

well this year, and have until the end of the 

school year to reach our $3,000 goal with 

Thrifty Smile Cards.  Please remember to keep 

using your card -- just load funds onto the card 

at the till before you ring in your groceries.  

Lansdowne PAC receives 5% of all funds. It's 

that easy!  Hold on to your card over the 

summer and start using it again in September to 

keep raising funds for Lansdowne School.  

 

The PAC also raises funds through the Soap 

Exchange, COBS Bread and M&M Meats -- just 

mention Lansdowne School when you make 

your purchase.  

 

Seeking new parent coordinators 
 

The PAC is looking for parents who can take on 

coordination of any of these fundraising 

programs: Thrifty Smile Cards, COBS Bread, 

M&M meats, and Student Price Cards. Current 

coordinators will pass on simple instructions. 

These are not at all onerous roles, but they bring 

important benefits to the school. If you are 

interested, please let us know! 

Lansdowne.pac@vcpac.ca 

 

Final PAC Meeting of the Year,  

June 25: Send-off for  

Principal Ken Andrews 

The PAC will be hosting a special year-end 

meeting on Wednesday June 25 at 7 PM at the 

home of parent Suzanne Sherman (1628 Burton 

Ave.).  We will keep PAC business to a minimum, 

and will pay special tribute to our outgoing 

Principal Ken Andrews to recognize his many 

contributions to Lansdowne Middle School over 

the last six years.  The PAC executive will provide 

some refreshments -- we also invite parents to 

bring finger foods to share.  If you plan to attend, 

please contact Suzanne so she has an idea of 

numbers:  shermies@telus.net 

mailto:Lansdowne.PAC@vcpac.ca
mailto:Lansdowne.pac@vcpac.ca
mailto:shermies@telus.net
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JUNE 2 - 30: ON-LINE ORDERS FOR SCHOOL SUPPLIES  
 

The Lansdowne PAC is pleased to offer you the opportunity to pre-order school supplies for 

the 2014/15 school year, through Monk Office Supply.  This is not a fundraiser -- rather a 

service for those parents who prefer to buy school supplies this way.  All orders will be made 

on-line. School supplies will be available for pick up during the first week of school in 

September at Lansdowne School.   
 

Online ordering begins on June 2 and closes June 30.  
 

Please order online at:  http://bts.monk.ca.  Remember that orders must be placed on-line 

only.  Please do not send paper order forms and money to the school -- the PAC will not 

be able to process them.  If you have any questions, please contact Suzanne Sherman 

at shermies@telus.net 
 

 

 

 

Lansdowne teacher wins 2014 New Teacher Award of Distinction 
 

The PAC is thrilled to announce that Isabel Mengual has been 

awarded this year's New Teacher Award of Distinction by the 

Victoria Confederation of Parent Advisory Councils. This award is 

granted to a new teacher who inspires students to engage in their 

learning, and who has distinguished him/herself by incorporating 

innovation and creative teaching practices in the classroom. PAC 

members Nancy Mabey and Ruth Swinton led the nomination which 

was supported with letters from parents, students, and colleagues. 

Congratulations Ms. Mengual! 

News From the . . .  

Lansdowne PAC 

Students entering Grade 7 English:  

Login: LANSDOWNEGRADE7E  

Password: LANSDOWNEGRADE7E  

Students entering Grade 6, 7 or 8 French Immersion:  

Login:  LANSDOWNEFIGRADE6/7/8  

Password: LANSDOWNEFIGRADE6/7/8 

Students entering Grade 8 English:  

Login: LANSDOWNEGRADE8E  

Password: LANSDOWNEGRADE8E 

Students entering Grade 6 English:  

Login: LANSDOWNEGRADE6E 

Password: LANSDOWNEGRADE6E  

http://bts.monk.ca
mailto:shermies@telus.net
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School Team Uniforms Need to Be Returned 
 

All athletic teams are finished at the school as of June 6th and 

students need to return all uniforms to their coaches (if they 

haven't done so already).   

 

YOUNG EXCEPTIONAL STAR (YES) AWARD 

 014  RECIPIENTS 

 

 
. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Our congratulations to  recipients of the 2014 Oak Bay Young 

Exceptional Star (YES) Awards, presented to young Oak Bay 

residents for their outstanding accomplishments in the areas of 

academic achievement, performance (music, athletics, art, sports, 

etc.), community service, and/or overcoming obstacles.   
 

Pictured above, the winners: 

Back row, left to right:  Owen Jaques, Cam Henderson 

Front row, left to right:  Leah Smith, Jessica Maitland, Owen Chow 
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LMPA 

Instrument and Method Book 

Donations 
 Dust off that old instrument in the 

closet and consider donating it to 

Lansdowne's music program.  Also if 

your child is not continuing on in 

music, consider passing on that 

instrument to a future Lansdowne 

music student.  We are also accepting 

donations of method books that will no 

longer be used. 

Fairway Certificates 
 Fairway certificates will be available at 

the June band concerts.  Please contact 

Kelly Edwards for details 

(kagellagy@gmail.com). 

Coffee Sales 
Coffee will be available for purchase 

at the June band concerts.  Stock up 

for summer!  Last orders June 5th. 

Student Band Accounts 
I would like to draw your attention to the following excerpt from the Lansdowne Music 

Parents Association Constitution and By-laws.  Section 10.9(b) is particularly important for 

graduating grade 8 students and students not taking music next year.  You may contact 

Paula Leahy by email if you have any questions at lmpamusicstudents@gmail.com. 

 

“10.9    All monies raised for individual accounts: 

a) shall be used for expenses incurred by a family for LMS trips or other costs relating to 

LMS (may include rental for a instrument used for school – receipts for said 

instrument must be provided to the treasurer;) 

b) may be kept in trust for future siblings – the treasurer must be notified in writing 

by June 15th of the current school year if monies left in individual accounts are to 

be kept in trust.  (Please note that June 14th is the last school day of that week.) 

c) any monies remaining and not kept in trust will be used for the enhancement and 

enrichment of the music program.” 

Uniform Swap 
Wondering what to do with your child's old band uniform?  Wondering where to get 

affordable black pants?  The LMPA has planned a band uniform clothing swap.  Beginning 

after the last band concert of the year (June 11 & 12) there will be a drop box inside the 

door to the band room for the collection of gently used, clean, black pants, skirts and 

shoes.  We encourage students to keep their t-shirts, but they are welcome in the drop box 

too.  Clothing will be available free at the LMPA AGM on Monday, October 6, 2014. 

Remember, you can keep up to date with music news at the 

Lansdowne Music Web Site at lmpa.edublogs.org/ 

 

Cont’d on page 9 

mailto:altakc@gmail.com
mailto:altakc@gmail.com
http://lmpa.edublogs.org/
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 Our Jubilation in June Concerts will take place in the gym  

on June 11 & 12 at 7 PM. 
 

We will be holding a 50/50 draw,  

Have a bake sale and a silent auction. 

 

We will also have Fernwood Coffee &  

Fairway Gift Certficiates for Purchase. 
 

Hope to see you there! 
 

 

 

 

FIRST Lego League 

 
 
 
The Lansdowne FLL Team  

Team members need to be available for 
 weekly meetings  
 some work in between meetings 
 several field trips or presentations 
 a tournament in Victoria in late Nov./ early Dec. 
 possibly another tournament in Vancouver or Seattle 
 communication by email  

Some help from team members’ parents will be needed.  
Cost per team member will be about $50. 

We will hold an information meeting for parents 

and students early in September. If you would like to be 
notified about the exact date and time please send an 

email to Uschi.Leslie@shaw.ca  

 
Lansdowne had its first-ever FIRST Lego League team this year.  

Now we are looking for interested students to form Lansdowne’s second team!  
 

If you think you might want to do FLL next year contact Uschi.Leslie@shaw.ca  NOW, or 
sign up at the office NOW. 

 

mailto:Uschi.Leslie@shaw.ca
mailto:Uschi.Leslie@shaw.ca
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